The Secretary,

Senate Employment, Education, Workplace Relations and Small Business References Committee

Suite 1.61

Parliament House

Canberra  ACT  2600

Re:
Inquiry into Australia’s Higher Education System

Dear Honourable Senators,

I wish to take this opportunity to convey some of my experiences at university. I am a second year arts student at the University of Melbourne. I have experienced first hand the increasingly depleting resources at the hand of universities. I too have experienced first hand the cost of books, subject notes, transportation, stationary and general living while a university.

In any given semester, I anticipate to pay between two and three hundred dollars on the necessary texts for four subjects. Thus yearly I am forced to find between four and six hundred dollars. The ability to defer HECS may be designed to provide access to further education for those who otherwise couldn’t afford it. Despite its own shortcomings, there are no similar measures in place which provide assistance to students once accepted into institutions. The benefits of Youth Assistance are not only inherently limited but exceptionally difficult to access. To demonstrate financial independence from my parents, I was informed that I had to demonstrate that I had earned approximately twelve thousand dollars in one year. The hypocrisy in this policy should not be underestimated. My eligibility to obtain Youth Assistance was declined on the basis that I had not earned enough.

Add to my expenses my university’s proposal to introduce change of subject fees of twenty dollars and late enrolment fees of two hundred and fifty dollars. Despite the best efforts of students in opposing escalating fees, we are increasingly powerless. One is compelled to believe that education is no longer perceived as a right. Students are viewed as customers in a corporate market. The effects can be felt on a day to day basis.

Lectures are overcrowded and tutorials are equally unworkable. In 2000 I enrolled to study Psychology. The lecture theatre had a capacity of three hundred people. At the first four classes, lectures and coordinators had to beg for people to leave (as the theatre was so overcrowded so as to pose a fire hazard) before they would proceed. Not only was it appalling that lecturers had to force people to leave, but that such a breach of safety regulations could willingly occur.

I would estimate that up to one hundred people were over-enrolled in the subject. There was clearly the need for another stream. For the ensuing semester whenever the capacity of the theatre was exceeded, students who had enrolled in the subject were forced to leave. This is completely unacceptable and indicative of systemic flaws in the state of higher education, and how it is commonly (under)valued.

I hope education is held as a high priority in the minds of voters in this year’s federal election. Sadly however, I am yet to see a federal political party propose any real policies which seek to arrest the decline of the state of higher education.

I am a student and I vote. I demand an equal, fair and accessible system of education of my representatives. 

Yours sincerely,

David McDonald

8 Sythney Court

Surrey Hills  VIC  3127

0402 056 819

dave_458@hotmail.com

